Dr. Willis S. Peck of the Northwest Radiological Area Radiologist Society, American Radium Society, Toledo Rotary Club, To-For 30 Years

Dr. Willis S. Peck, 74, a Tole-

do area radiologist for more than 30 years, died Monday in his home, 6533 Abbey Run, Syl-

Club, and Trout Unlimited. He

ledo Člub, Pi Kappa Alpha social

fraternity, Ottawa Skeet

Maumee

School.

Toledo hospitals.

was also president of the Stonehenge Condominium Association, and former trustee of

Valley Country Day

He was recently honored for

long-time service at Flower and

Surviving are his daughters. Mrs. Mary Gallaway and Mrs. Jo Ann Dansard, and six grand-

children. Services will be at 11 a.m. Saturday in St. Paul's Episcopal

Church, Maumee. The body will

be in the Bennett Mortuary after 6 p.m. Friday. The family requests that any tributes be in the form of contributions to the church preservation fund or the American Cancer Society.

was an instructor and associate professor of radiology from 1928

titioner in Syracuse for several years before going to the University of Michigan, where he received radiology training and

Dr. Peck was also director of

In 1939, he and Dr. Murray Goodrich formed a partnership in radiology in Toledo, which grew to become the Toledo Ra-

radiation therapy at the Univer

sity of Michigan from 1937 to

Formed Partnership

Dr. Peck was a general prac-

was graduated from Syracuse University, where he received his medical degree in 1924. He served his internship at the Hospital of the Good Shepherd in

Syracuse in 1925.

A native of Pulaski, N.Y., he

vania.

to 1939.

1939.

diological Associates. Dr. Peck retired as a radiologist in 1972. He was director of the radiation department at Toledo Hospital from 1962 to 1967. Dr. Peck was also an emeritus staff member at Toledo, Riverside, and

Flower hospitals. Dr. Peck also did radiology work at hospitals in Fremont, Clinton. Sandusky, Port

Adrian, Mich. Since his retirement, Dr. Peck had been conducting cancer research at Toledo Hospital. He was a former vestryman

and senior warden at St. Paul's Episcopal Church, Maumee. He recently served as chairman of the congregation's preservation

fund. **Rotary Club**

fund and trustee of its welfare

was a diplomat of the American Board of Radiology, a

fellow of the American College of Radiology, a past president of Ohio State Radiological Society, and a member of the Lucas County Academy of Medi-

cine, the North American Radiological Society, and the American Roentgen Ray Society. Dr. Peck was also a member